HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 15, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Charlie Fridal, Patrick White, Beverly Daws, and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, Water Systems Supervisor, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Guests were Dan and Mary Malloy.  Roll was called.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the agenda. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Patrick White moved the approval of the consent agenda: June 2014 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Charlie Fridal seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Public Hearing for Water Rate Increase
Troy Andersen made a motion to open public hearing at 5:30pm.  Charlie Fridal seconded. 

There were no written or oral objections to the increase of Water Rates. 

Charlie Fridal made a motion to close public hearing at 5:31pm.  Patrick White seconded.  

Consider Resolution Setting Water Rates
Water Board had a brief discussion on the water rate increase.  After looking over the completed Water Rate Study from Veenstra &Kimm, Inc. the board agreed to pass the rate increase with a 7% rate increase yearly for 7 years.  
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 16-14 Setting of Water Rates. Patrick White seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen, Beverly Daws, Patrick White
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 

Resolution 16-14 Approved
Discussion on 1812 Emmy Ln. High Consumption
Carl Ransford explained to the Water Board about the concern from the Malloy’s in regards to their May water bill that had an increase in water consumption from a normal usage of 2,200 gallons of water to 24,000 gallons of water.  Carl explained that he tested the meter personally and found that it ran smoothly. The only concern was that the meter was actually registering slow.  Mr. Malloy did express his concern by saying they were not gone at all during the time frame indicated on the water bill and that his wife has excellent hearing and would have heard any kind of leak. Their softener has recently been serviced with no problems, they have tested all the toilets for leaks with none showing leaks, and all toilets get used equally.  Troy Andersen ran some figures and was concerned that the amount of the increase was almost exactly 10 times.  The Water Board all felt as though this was a meter issue and asked Carl if a meter error is possible.  Carl explained that since it is mechanical, anything is possible.  The Water Board agreed to lower the high consumption bill back to an average water bill for the Malloy’s.
Charlie Fridal made a motion to remove excess charges from the Malloy’s water bill and bill them for only the average 2,200 gallons of water normally used. Patrick White seconded the motion.  Motion Carried. 

Superintendent’s Report
Well #10 building is up and fully enclosed minus doors.  The project seems on track to be online in August 2014.
Over the past 4 years, the Water Department has been working with Cedar Graphics to figure out why their water bill has been so high, even replacing and testing the water meter for errors, meeting with the Neptune Meter Company about the meter, and investigating at their building, but finding no problems.  Two representatives from Cedar Graphics met with Carl, Marty, Sara, Troy Andersen, and Tom Theis on July 7, 2014 regarding their water bill and high usage. They feel there is still an issue with how much water the meter is still showing because they don’t think their processes use that much water and the fact that the bill keeps going up and down seems to them that this is a meter issue not a leak issue. From the meeting Carl and Marty agreed to another walk thru with the maintenance department from Cedar Graphics to see if they could find any problems. What they found was a reverse osmosis system that was backwashing more than it should be, a chiller that had water issues, and the irrigation system was turned on and possibly being used without the owners knowing. 
Carl Ransford informed the board of a Final Plat approval for Longfellow 9th Addition.  Promise House on Litchfield Dr has a service leak.  They have contacted a contractor to take care of the leak which is up by the front door.  

Ricklefs Excavating plan to start our water project around July 14th.  They will begin with the hydrants on Boyson Rd.  Then move onto the water main on Emmons St. by the school and finish with 6th Ave.  
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:34pm. Patrick White seconded.  Motion carried. 
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                                          Chairperson, Troy Andersen
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____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
